
Updates on Novel Coronavirus (2019-nCoV)  
  
Dear Fellow Union Members, 
  
NTUSU understands that Singapore has raised its Disease Outbreak Response 
System Condition (DORSCON) level to Orange from Yellow earlier today, in 
response to the several cases of novel coronavirus without any links to previous 
cases or travel history to mainland China.  
  
DORSCON Orange means that the disease is deemed severe and spreads easily 
from person to person, but has not spread widely and is being contained. 
  
NTUSU is currently monitoring the novel coronavirus situation closely with the school 
management and will be stepping up precautionary measures. We would like to 
remind students of the following:  
  
Large-scale Events 
Should you have plans to organise any large-scale events, please ensure that you 
practice additional precautionary measures: 
  

• Ensure minimal interaction and contact between all participants. 
• Remind all participants not to attend the event should they feel sick. 
• Provide an alternative platform participants to attend (i.e Live streaming, video 

recording, etc.). 
  
Temperature Taking 
All students should take their temperature at least twice daily, and anyone with a fever 
or is unwell should see a doctor immediately. Additionally, temperature taking stations 
will be set up across the NTU campus premises as an extra precautionary measure.  
  
Individuals who are unwell, on Leave of Absence, or have recent travel history to 
mainland China should not attend all classes and events on campus.  
  
Travel Declaration 
Please look out for a compulsory follow up travel declaration form that will be sent 
out to all students on Monday. Please ensure your completion of the form as soon as 
possible. We seek your understanding and cooperation. 
  
Contact Tracing 
There will be more contact tracing measures on campus as a precaution of local 
transmission. Please help to play your part by completing the follow up travel 
declaration that will be sent out next week. More measures to follow.  
  
NTUSU would also like to remind students to follow the MOH advisory to remain 
vigilant and adopt good personal hygiene practices at all times.  
  
Should you feel unwell, please seek medical attention early at Fullerton Healthcare @ 
NTU or the nearest General Practitioner. 
  
For more updates on the novel coronavirus situation, please visit www.moh.gov.sg. 
NTUSU will also be updating our social media channels (via our Instagram, 



Facebook and Telegram channel) regularly to inform students on the developments 
and measures taken by NTU. 
  
Should you have any concerns or queries regarding the matter, please write in tosu-
feedback@e.ntu.edu.sg or http://SAOstudentsupport@ntu.edu.sg. 
  
Warmest regards, 
NTU Students’ Union (NTUSU) 

 	 
	

 


